Minutes
Deerwood Township Regular Meeting
December 9, 2013

Board of Supervisors:

Jerry Bohnsack - Chair Judy Hamilton - Clerk
Dennis Graff - Vice Chair Christa Andrews - Treasurer
David Gray - Supervisor Steve Reilly - Road Overseer

Board Chair Jerry Bohnsack called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m., with the Pledge of Allegiance. All
Board members were present.

Jack Hack was also present.

Minutes of the previous meeting were reviewed: David Gray asked that the minutes read that the
discussed agreement between the Township Board and residents of Cascade Court would be specifically
for snow removal, rather than road maintenance. Dennis Graff made a motion to correct the minutes as
such, and with a second by David Gray, the motion passed unanimously.

The treasurer’s report was approved unanimously, with a motion by Dennis Graff, seconded by Gray.

Claims for $20,805.08 were unanimously approved for payment, with a motion by Graff and second by
Gray.

Dennis Graff made a motion to adopt an agreement as prepared by Steve Reilly and David Gray, whereby
the residents on Cascade Court would pay the Township for snow removal at the rate the Township pays
its maintenance contractor. Jack Hack agreed to be responsible for the bill, as a representative of
Cascade Court residents. Jerry Bohnsack seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

As Steve Reilly reported on road conditions, Dennis Graff suggested reclaiming the blacktop on Deer
Trail Drive in the spring. David Gray expressed concern about the condition of the road as well. Reilly
was asked to get an estimate for reclamation and/or closing of f one end of the road, which he will do
next spring.

Responding to a letter from MAT, Mr. Graff made a motion to adopt a resolution in support of a
comprehensive omnibus transportation finance bill. Gray seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

Mr. Bohnsack presented the Board with a wage scale he would like to see the Board adopt at its
reorganization meeting in January, as part of the regular meeting.

The meeting adjourned at 7:32 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Judy Hamilton, Clerk



